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 Ben and Steve will be heading back to 
Germany on the first of August. They have 
been a great help to the overall mission of the 
BSC.  
 
When they arrived in early September the Hof-
bauer House, which they worked hard to reno-
vate during the first few months of their stay, 
was not ready for occupancy. Similar to true 
missionaries, with no place to lay their heads, 
they slept on sleeping bags in borrowed rooms 
until the house was livable. To their credit, they 
accepted these conditions as part of the overall volunteer experience.  
 
Since that time, in addition to all of their hard work on the Hofbauer House, they 
have given their time and talent to various projects. Each week they  traveled 
down to Saint John’s Hospice in Center City Philadelphia, where they have 
served meals to people who are homeless and  provided other much-needed ser-
vices. They have put their carpentry skills to good use during many hours spent 

at the new Sarnelli House. They have coordi-
nated the street outreach with local volun-
teers. They also spent countless hours devel-
oping a new website for the community and 
ministry.  
 
They have made a lot of friends throughout 
the year among people who are homeless as 
well as many local volunteers who are also 
part of the community. As they prepare to 
head home, we wish them well and pray for 
God’s continued blessing in their lives. We 
appreciate the time you have spent here, and 
we will always consider you as members of 
the BSC!   
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 When the building 
for the new Sarnelli House 
was purchased, an agree-
ment to buy two adjacent 
properties (owned by the 
same person) was signed. 
The understanding at the 
time was that these proper-
ties—one an additional 
building, the other a vacant 
lot—would become avail-
able within a year or two.  
 
In recent weeks, the BSC 
has negotiated the purchase 
of these two properties—at 
a substantially lower cost 
than originally anticipated! 
With their acquisition, the 
vision for the new site is 
complete.  
 
The work of many hands  
continues to bring this vi-
sion to reality… it has been 
a long road. Numerous set-
backs from the City, as 
mentioned in the last issue, 
have significantly delayed 
the opening of the new Sar-
nelli House. However, there 
is good news to report! See 
inside for more of the 
story…  
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 Rodney Bly is known to many of our readers as a man who has helped the 
ministry on numerous occasions—so much so that he is considered part of the 
community. We first met during street outreach when Rodney could be found on 
most nights in the vicinity of Front Street and Girard Avenue. Suffice it to say, he 
was not waiting for the bus.  
 
Over the years, he has come a long way from that corner.  He is now able to rent a 
house and provide for his family of four. He also recently took into his home a 
relative who suffered a stroke. “I just couldn’t leave her out there on those 
streets,” he said. His choices in life are much more positive and productive now 

than in years past.  
 
Rodney recently visited the eighth grade classes at Visitation BVM parish school to tell his story and encourage others to 
make good choices in life. The young people were wowed by his presentation as they sat quietly and listened attentively 
to his story. We are grateful to Rodney for his presence, but also and most im-
portantly for his continued decision to live in ways that help and inspire others.  
 
After the class, the young people wrote notes to Rodney, one of which follows:  
 
Thank you so much for coming in and telling us about your life. I really appreciate what you 
did because you didn’t have to do it. You really let us know that the streets and life can be 
dangerous if we make the wrong decisions. I am very happy that you did let God help you 
find the right way. You were right—if you just leave it up to God, he will take care of you.   
 
Sincerely, Katrina Lewis                                                                                                                                                    

���������������

 Editor’s Note: One of the goals of the BSC is to 
break down barriers, stereotypes and images between peo-
ple considered mainstream and those on the fringes. Usu-
ally a simple example or conversation can help in that 
regard. Often times after an outreach, for example, visit-
ing groups will come back mentioning how friendly people 
on the streets are, how concerned they are about others 
and how helpful. The following story highlights the same.  
 
 Recently, a request came from a parishioner at 
Visitation BVM Parish in Philadelphia (staffed by the Re-
demptorists) for information on the BSC to send to a 
friend in a Correctional Institution. The friend wanted to 
know how he and other residents might contribute to our 
work. Below is a letter received from the friend, whose 
name and location are respectfully withheld…  
 
Dear Father Murray,  
 
I hope this letter reaches you and finds you well. Your 
name came to me via a friend and my request to him con-
cerning any charities he may know. I am the co-chairman 

of the Charities Committee of the R.B.O. (Resident’s Bet-
terment Organization) here.  
 
We brought up Blessed Sarnelli Community as a candidate 
for donation. I am pleased to say that the membership ap-
proved a donation of $300. I wish it could be more, but we 
give to a number of organizations and the people who run 
the R.B.O. try to keep donations at a $300 cap. But the 
good news is now that we’ve established a donation, we 
will be able to continue to donate to the Blessed Sarnelli 
Community in the future.  
 
Thank you for the information on Blessed Sarnelli Com-
munity. We will not forget the good work that you do.  
 
Sincerely,  

______________ 
 
Many thanks to our friends on the R.B.O. for your consid-
eration and generosity. Not only will your contribution go 
a long way in helping our ministry, but your example and 
kindness will go even further. God Bless you all! 
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 The process of obtaining building permits for the 
new Sarnelli House began two years ago with the need for 
architectural drawings and an application to the License and 
Inspections (L&I) Department of the City of Philadelphia.  
 
Before L&I could process the application, how-
ever, we were sent to the Zoning Department 
for a permit that was obtained rather easily. 
Afterwards, the Plans Examiner at L&I began a 
long review of the submitted drawings and ap-
plication. The result, after several months, was 
the need to address 22 issues. Through the help 
and patience of architect, John Hasson, the mat-
ters were addressed and plans revised.  
 
Then it was back to L&I with the revisions and response to 
the issues. All was acceptable, except for a major issue that 
surfaced: an addition put on the house nearly fifty years ago 
without a permit was in need of legalization. So, we were 
sent back to the Zoning Department. 
  
Initially, it seemed like the legalization would be rather sim-
ple. Not the case. An existing-wall was constructed at three 
and half feet from the neighboring property; however, a 
minimum of five feet was required. Thus, because of a foot 
and a half, there was need for a hearing at the zoning 
board—time before the case could be heard: six months! 
We would also need an attorney.  
 
The BSC has been blessed with the help of pro bono attor-
neys from the international firm of Hogan & Hartson based 
in Washington, DC. However, through counsel it was 
thought best to have a local attorney handle this case. Fortu-
nately, through the services of Philadelphia Law Works, we 
were able to secure the pro bono help of Heather Winett, 
ESQ. Her time and competence proved invaluable. The le-
galization of the addition was granted.  
 
Back to L&I, where another issue was presented before per-
mits could be issued—the make-up of the now legal addi-
tion had to be shown in the plans, thus another revision. 
Once completed, back to L&I. This time we were close, yet 
one issue still remained that only the State government 
could address: access for people with physical disabilities.    
 
We were aware from the start that the structure of the new 
house would not allow for changes to meet specifications 
for handicap accessibility. Nor would a ramp be feasible 
due to the necessary measurements required by law—the 
width of the house would not accommodate the length of 

the ramp as the slope would necessarily be too high for 
safety. Certainly no one would ever be excluded from the 
services of the house, no more than they were at the old 
house, which did not have access per Code. But these points 
had to be made through an appeal and request for a vari-

ance—more time.  
 
In a relatively short span (six weeks) of time in 
terms of issues we had  been dealing with for so 
long, an exemption was granted for an entrance 
ramp and structural changes to the front of the 
house that would have been infeasible. With the 
approval from the State in that regard, we were 
able to proceed to the final step. Within a week a 
letter came from the City stating the permits (one 

for overall renovations; the other for the addition—yes, the 
one that was put up fifty years ago!) had been approved.  
 
The letter arrived on June 29, too late to go the City to se-
cure the permits, so arrangements were made to go down 
the next morning. By no small coincidence, June 30, the day 
we finally received the long-awaited permits, is the feast of 
Blessed Gennaro Sarnelli—the young Redemptorist who is 
the patron of our community and ministry. He died on that 
day in 1744 after devoting his life to prayer and service to 
young people and people on the streets. No doubt, though, 
he remains alive and well. His prayers are still at work, and 
his efforts to help others are still bearing fruit from eternity.   
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 Holy Redeemer, we place ourselves in your pres-
ence confident that you are a loving and merciful God. You 
walk with us by day and by night as we strive to minister 
your gospel with compassion to people who are poor and 
abandoned. As we reach out to those most in need, we look 
to Blessed Sarnelli as a model and help. His ardent desire 
was to bring people on the fringes of society and church to 
a deeper knowledge and love of you. We pray that his zeal 
will inspire and motivate us to share your redemption with 
those who are marginalized. We remember especially peo-
ple who make poor decisions that lead to destructive and 
addictive lives. May our choices be those of Blessed Sarnelli 
who continually lived the gospel in their midst, in spite of 
adversity and opposition. We ask his help that our commit-
ment may not shrink for lack of support or favor. For, as we 
become one with those who are outcast, we become one 
with you. Amen. 
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By, John Galleo 
 
When forming the Blessed Sarnelli Community as a non-

profit organization, the word community was chosen with good 
reason. Over the years of ministering simply as Sarnelli House, a 
core group of committed volunteers – aside from the dedicated 
residents – emerged as part of the overall mission. Hence, it was 
felt that the word community could and would 
capture those who help the ministry in many 
ways. Be they resident or local volunteers, groups 
who come in for a week at a time, those who 
offer contributions and donations, people who 
remember the ministry in prayer – all are part of 
the BSC.  
 
As such, five members of the community took 
part in a mission trip this past June. Joey 
Guarneri, John Galleo, Pat (Monty) Montgomery, Alex Murray 
and Kevin Murray traveled to the beautiful island of Saint Lucia to 
participate in some volunteer work, religious reflection and prayer 
with people of parishes staffed by the Redemptorist community of 
priests and brothers. The overall trip was intended to provide the 
participants with an opportunity to gain exposure to the lifestyle 
and culture of residents of the island while at the same time offer-
ing some aid to the local community. In the end, those involved 
from the States certainly received more than was given.  
 
Once arriving early Saturday afternoon after a long day of travel, 
the local journey began with a tour of the town of Vieux Fort on 
the southern tip of the island, as well as neighboring villages, so as 
to become acquainted with a few of the people that they would be 
working with that week.  The evening was consumed by enjoying 
the beauty of the beaches and a taste of regional cooking, then it 
was off to bed to rest up for 
the following day.    
 
Sunday morning greeted 
these men with two separate 
celebrations of the Catholic 
Mass (with Fr. Kevin 
Murray as the celebrant) at 
the local churches in Pierrot 

and Grace, which clocked in 
at a whopping two hours a 
piece!  This initial cultural 
difference manifested the 
centrality of worship within 
these communities. The 
gatherings were highlighted 

by prayer, song, the Scriptures 
and Eucharist, followed by an-
nouncements that included an 
agenda of upcoming town 
events. Clear to those attending 
for the first time was the fact that 
the congregation, while gather-

ing pri-
marily for 
worship, also uses opportunities afterwards 
for sharing important information and up-
coming events in the town and villages. 
Hence the sense of a “town meeting” was 
felt in conjunction with worship, thus mark-
ing the significance of the Church as an inte-
gral part of people’s daily lives.  
 

The balance of the day on Sunday was relaxing, as no major work is 
undertaken on the Sabbath. The schedule included a drive to the 
lovely town of Soufriere on the west side of the island, where the 
participants met local residents, enjoyed good conversation, fun, and 

a terrific meal. Then it was 
back to Vieux Fort later that 
night to prepare for the mis-
sion at hand the next morn-
ing.  

 
Having planned out a scope of 
work for the week, the group 
was challenged with the daunt-
ing task of refurbishing a town 
hall adjacent to Holy Redeemer Chapel in the village of Dierre 
Morne.  Monday through Friday consisted of long days beginning 
as early as 7:00 AM. The entire surface of the building was in need 

of scraping both in-
side and out to pre-
pare for several new 
coats of paint. Ceil-
ing joists had to be 
removed as they 
were rotting and   
light fixtures had to 
be repositioned as 
they once hung on 
the rafters that were 

  Our presence within 
the area, the interaction with 
others – both personal and 
spiritual – and the impressions 
made on us by our friends in 
Saint Lucia, particularly in 
Dierre Morne, conveyed a 
powerful message that will not 
soon be forgotten.  
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Overall, the week proved to be very fruitful and it was evident that 
the physical work comprised only a fraction of the impact that was 
made on the community and ourselves. Our presence within the 
area, the interaction with others – both personal and spiritual – and 
the impressions made on us by our friends in Saint Lucia, particu-
larly in Dierre Morne, conveyed a powerful message that will not 
soon be forgotten. We felt immense gratitude for the opportunity to 
be with such wonder-
ful, faith-filled people, 
and a deep apprecia-
tion on their part for 
the minimal contribu-
tions we were able to 
make in a week’s time.  
 
We are very thankful 
for the opportunity to 
have participated in 
this trip and to provide 
any and all help we 
could.  Special thanks go out to Fr. Joe Krastel, the Superior of the 
Redemptorist community, and all of the Redemptorists and staff 
who were so welcoming and hospitable, providing us with wonder-
ful lunches, camaraderie and a nice place to hang our hats.  A spe-
cial thanks also goes out to all the people who helped us work day 
in and day out (Patricia, Jamal, Natalie, Simone, Auston, and oth-
ers…). They provided us with more local island treats than we 
could have ever imagined. We will be looking forward to continu-
ing our work together and seeing you all again in the future! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 Editor’s note: Joey, John and  Monty are Brothers 
of Pi Kappa Alpha Fraternity, Lambda Zeta Chapter at 
Drexel University in Philadelphia, where they study engi-
neering. Alex, the nephew of Kevin, is in his second year at 
the University of Alabama, Tuscaloosa, where he studies 
finance.  

being taken down. Trees and shrubs, that had engulfed the sides 
and rear of the building, had to be uprooted, as did a tree that had 
managed to grow through the infrastructure of the hall.  Days of 
ample work and a crew of nearly 
ten additional local residents, who 
were a tremendous help and sup-
port throughout the endeavors, 
paid off when the final product 
was achieved on Friday afternoon.  
Also, as a type of encore on Fri-

day afternoon, the group was 
able to respond to a request of 
a number of parishioners to 
use additional paint to help a 
woman and her young family 
of five with a good “facelift” 
of their home nearby the hall.  

 
The week also included some time off and recreation. Nightly ac-
tivities provided a good balance during the week to give everyone 
a deeper cultural experience and an opportunity to enjoy the myr-
iad of beautiful sights the island had to offer.  In addition to the 45 
minute drive to Soufriere 
on Sunday, where the 
men also caught the end 
of a cricket game and 
witnessed a beautiful 
sunset over the Carib-
bean Sea, there was a 
drive to the northernmost 
part of the island where 
the capital, Castries, is 
located.  Here, they vis-
ited a fascinating wood-working shop, a local market with interest-
ing vendors and various wares, and a seaside pub. On the way 
back, they enjoyed a hearty meal of locally caught fish at a venue 
nestled in a cove by the water.   
 
Other nights were spent in the Vieux Fort area enjoying the local 

culture and ambiance, 
relaxing with the Redemp-
torists, shooting pool, visit-
ing the ice cream parlor, 
watching a soccer game at 
the local stadium, as well 
as reflecting on the many 
people and events of the 
various days.    



 We are grateful for the many groups who 
have helped with the street outreach. Food, drink, 
warm clothing, blankets, socks and more have been 
given to countless people on the streets of Philadel-
phia—all through the help of many generous friends 
and benefactors. In addition to resident volunteers, 
Ben and Steve, participants include groups from:  
 
· Delta Zeta Sorority Sisters, Epsilon Zeta Chapter, 

Drexel University, Philadelphia, PA  
· LaSalle College High School, Wyndmoor, PA 
· Pi Kappa Alpha Fraternity Brothers, Lambda Zeta 

Chapter, Drexel University, Philadelphia, PA  
· Pinelands Community Church, Tuckerton, NJ 
· Saint Basil Academy High, Jenkintown, PA 
· Saint David Parish, Willow Grove, PA 
· Saint Dominic Parish, Philadelphia, PA 
· Saint Patrick Parish, White Haven, PA 
· Visitation BVM Parish, Philadelphia, PA 
· West Chester University, West Chester, PA  
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Dear friends and members of the Blessed Sarnelli Community: 
 
 As you can see through these pages, we’ve been quite busy in recent months. Our hands are full trying to reopen 
the Sarnelli House as a hospitality center for people who are poor and abandoned. Recently, as mentioned on page one, 
we acquired a second building—adjacent to the original purchase—and adjoining lot. While we did settle for signifi-
cantly less than the asking price, the cost still exceeded $50,000. In addition to that figure, expenses for the first dwelling 
continue to rise as plumbing and electrical needs can be addressed now that the building permits have been secured. A 
third dwelling, the Hofbauer House—home of resident volunteers as well as a gathering place for local volunteers and 
outreach preparations—also has maintenance needs.  
 
We are fully aware that times are difficult for many people as the economy struggles to rebound. The impact of these 
recession-days are felt by all. We are sensitive to the fact that there are many needs on personal and family levels. Other 
nonprofits, too, we are sure are asking for help at this time. Thus, it is with hesitation that a serious request for donations 
comes with this particular writing.  
 
Our needs include funds to help pay for the new house, physical maintenance, services for our friends on the streets, 
room and board for resident volunteers, and basic utilities for the houses. Expenses for the 2009 fiscal year came close to 
$100,000—not including the purchase of the new house. We are working on tighten-
ing the belt, as are so many people and groups these days, so as to reduce expenses.  
 
Additionally, we are working on fundraising through various means—one of which, 
Crushing Cans for Charity, is a new initiative that raises money through collected 
and recycled aluminum. During the spring, we again made meatball sandwiches for 
donations. Because of the kindness of our good friends at Esposito’s in South Philly 
where the sandwiches were distributed, and the cooperation of the PIKE Brothers 
with the whole event, we raised a good bit of cash. Other fundraising ideas are also 
being discussed.  
 
We depend on a number of factors to remain true to our mission, funding is just one part of the picture. The overall pack-

age is what you see through these pages: young people in service of people who are poor 
and abandoned. Please continue to remember our work in prayer. And if you have a dollar 
or two to spare, know that it will be put to good use in service of the gospel. Please note, 
we are a 501 (c) (3) nonprofit organization. All contributions are tax-deductible.  
 
As always, Nellie joins us in thanking you for considering our needs, which include the 
needs of our friends who are poor and the young people who are so important to the minis-
try, as your own. Be assured our prayers and abundant gratitude! 
 

Blessings, 
 
Father Kevin Murray 
Director  
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 Nellie wanted us to be sure to 
mention that we have a new member of 
the community. A now four-month old 
kitten whose name is Francis. He came 
to us by way of our neighbor, Betty, on 
Kensington Avenue. He has been a wel-
come addition to the house. A bit of a 
character and always playful, he is fun 

to have around. And, 
yes, Nellie enjoys his 
company, although 
Rosie—our five-year 
old feline friend—
has had a hard time 
warming up to him. 
She is getting better 
every day though! 

 
 As mentioned on page one, 
Steve and Ben spent countless hours 
developing a new website for the 
BSC—when not working hard in the 
kitchen, as pictured, that is! The new 
site is up and running; however, con-
tent is still being uploaded. So, we do 
ask your patience as we continue to 
create a 

nice space on-line. Please visit 
us on the web at www. 
bscphilly.org Again, we are 
grateful to our resident volun-
teers for their many contribu-
tions to the community and 
ministry throughout the year! 
God Bless you! 

  
 For further information on how you can be a part of the Blessed Sarnelli Community—as a resident or local vol-
unteer, coordinator of a group for street outreach, house renovations or other needs—please contact Father Kevin 
Murray, FKMurray@bscphilly.org  
 
 Again, many thanks to all who are a part of the community and ministry in any way… your presence is most 
appreciated! Special thanks to the members of the Board of Directors: Joe, Lew, Mark and Monty, and outgoing mem-
ber, Jay — all of you, as well as so many others, have been a tremendous asset during this time of transition for the BSC.  


